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	Learning Disability Partnership Board

Minutes 

	Meeting on 2 September 2015, 1pm – 4.30pm 

Committee Room 1, Barnet House.
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	Present 

	Anthony Nicholson 
	Carer Representative

	Benji Lanzkron
	Peoples Choice

	Chhaya Saha
	Carer Representative

	George Christodolou
	Carer Representative

	Gill Fosler
	Volunteer, BCIL

	Karen Morrell
	Head of Integrated Care: Learning Disabilities and Mental Health (LDPB Co-chair)

	Kevan Hall
	Service User Rep

	Lizzie Reeder
	LD Parliament

	Mahmuda Minhaz 
	People’s Choice (LDPB Co-chair)

	Maria Nash
	Carer Representative

	Matt Gamble
	Barnet Mencap

	Moloy Saha
	Service User

	Perpetua Kamwendo
	Joint Commissioning Unit

	Ray Booth 
	Chair of the Carer’s Subgroup

	Rhoda Fynn 
	Carer Representative

	Richard Harris 
	Chair of the Speaking Up Subgroup

	Sandy Littman
	Carer Representative

	Shilpa Shah
	Peoples Choice

	Tom Locke
	Barnet Carers Centre

	Apologies


	Hadassla Kesslar
	Kisharon

	Sue Tomlin
	Joint Commissioning Unit


	1.
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	Welcome, Apologies and Introduction
Everyone was welcomed to the Partnership Board meeting.

Hannah Ufland, Partnership Boards Officer, let the group know who wasn’t able to come to the meeting

	1.

	Update on changes to Learning Disability services
Karen updated everyone on some of the key changes that are happening with the Learning Disabilities Services. These included:

· Extension to the  current section 75 agreement until 2017 

· The LD team is nearly fully staffed including an OT and Nurse Psychologist

· Some work is taking place around the current care pathways and how the Learning Disabilities team works with other organisations

Karen agreed that she will keep the board updated with any changes

	2.


	Carers and Young Carers support services
Sarah Perrin,Prevention and Wellbeing Service Manager, presented to the board the work currently taking place with the Carers Support Service. Her presentation included:
· What the Council wanted to see from a new service

· What things they had to think about in a new service

· What the Council want to see carers achieving from a new service

· That the new service will be in place by April 2016

Following on from questions from the board Sarah also told the board that the new service will also be asked to:

· Look at how carers access to joint assessments with the people they care for can be improved

· How more support can be offered to the carers of people with autism.

	3.


	 Hate Crime and Third Party Reporting
Ray Booth, Barnet Mencap told the board about a review that is taking place on Disability Hate Crime and third party reporting. 

His presentation included:
· A lot of work had previously been done to raise awareness of disability hate crime.
· There are a number of options for people to report disability hate crime including through an organisation that is trained to do this.

· The numbers of reported crimes are very low with only 4 reported last year.
A short workshop was run to identify the boards views on what may be stopping people reporting Disability Hate crime and how to help people report more.

The full notes can be seen in Appendix 1

	
	Mencap Quality Checkers
Matt Gamble, Expect the Best project manager spoke to the board about the quality checkers programme.
This is people with disabilities who are employed to go into services and speak to service users about what living there is like.

The results of this are then given to the services with an action plan.

Matt highlighted that this does not replace the care quality commission inspections and that they are working with Healthwatch to make sure there is not an overlap

Services can either volunteer to be part of the scheme or be nominated. They are able to refuse but many don’t as it is beneficial for them.

The scheme will soon be recruiting new quality checkers and the advert will be sent out to all members of the board.



	
	Peoples Choice
Peoples choice have made a decision to stop running their various groups such as the speaking up group and have brought all the groups together and named them the Learning Disabilities Parliament


	
	Health Development Subgroup Update
Perpetua, Joint Commisioning Team updatetd the board on the progress of the health development subgroup 
The last meeting of the group made an agreement on the work they felt should be carried out. This work included:

· Annual health checks

· Health Action Plans

· What could be used instead of Health Action Plans

Sophie the lead nurse is doing some training wioth GP’s around people with Learning Disabilities and their health.

There is working taking place with the people who provide IT to GP’s to put a Health Action Plan onto the GP computer system.

Perpetua and the learning disabilities health promotion nurse have now taken a place on the public health obesity steering group to highlight the needs of people with learning disabilities.



	
	Partnership Boards Review
Hannah Ufland, Partnership Boards Officer Updated the board on the current work of the review.

Following the summit the information was collected and a recommendation was put to the Partnership Board Working Group meeting that Partnership Boards should be stopped in their current format and the group should work to design the new way of working.

The Working group were unhappy with this as a recommendation and have agreed that they would like to meet without council officers there to put forward their ideas of how they feel that engagement should run in the future.

Peter Cragg has offered to organise this and if you would like to be a part of this working group please let Hannah know.

	7.
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	Review of actions from draft minutes

The minutes from the last meeting were agreed

	8.
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	Any other business
No other business raised
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	Next meeting: 
2 December 2015- 1.30 - 4.30



LDPB Actions Log
	Date Agreed
	Actions closed at this meeting
(All these actions have been done.)
	Who has done this action

	16th September 2014
	Gary Johnson to provide an easy read briefing on the ILF changes to LDPB
	Hannah Ufland

	09th December 2014
	Karen to find out if the change in Benefits from DLA to PIP will have any impact on the Fairer Charging Policy.


	Karen Morrell

	
	
	


Appendix 1

Disability Hate Crime and Third Party Reporting Workshop

Table 1
1) Raising awareness at an early stage of what is a hate crime in education

2) Complex definition of what constitutes a crime/incident

3) Intimidating process for reporting – Police

Table 2
What stops people reporting hate crime?

· Being scared

· Don’t know their rights. They have taken it as a normality
· We should go into schools and talk about this (& scouts/guides, brownies)– what is right and wrong  and why people do it
· This is good as bullying starts in schools, on buses etc
· There should be more places for people to go to report this (e.g. coffee shops)
· Doesn’t matter is somebody is dressed smartly – they can still commit hate crime
· Sarah and Ruth of Barnet Community Police – should be more police on the streets
· Most people don’t want to deal with the police in uniform.  God to have plain-clothed officers
· Police need disability awareness training as often don’t know how to deal with people with learning disabilities
· Maybe police should integrate more into the disability community e.g. employ them
· If people can’t speak and need an interpreter e.g. Makaton/BSL/picture boards this would help
· Have someone with learning disabilities/support worker to go with them to explain to police. 
· What if they don’t have support – will need a volunteer
· If someone has suffered hate crime – they may lash out and get arrested for defending themselves.  Need someone they know to talk to
Table 3
Why are people not reporting?

· Scared to report/complain, fear of consequences

· Too much time to report/too complicated

· Will I be taken seriously by police/others?

· People don’t see this as a problem

· Society is inconsiderate to everyone – authority not respected, culture of rudeness

· LD not social priority – not on agenda

· S.O. out in community, subjected to passing hate crime abuse – what to do

· Who to report to - Train bus drivers, public officials

· Zero tolerance

· Higher profile needed

· Like ‘PayPoint’, have report places
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